Superintendent’s Report

December 16th, 2013
        I.
    Canine Searches
Attached is a letter that I have used in the past to formally request canine searches.  As you can see by the date, this was formally requested after weeks of informal discussion and establishing the process.  As mentioned back in the summer, these types of administrative searches are no longer a high priority.  Apparently, an established justification of arrests, hard evidence, etc. by local police is first required to show cause.  Although our SRO is continuing to pursue other avenues, he has informed me that administrative searches of this type are “in the process of being weeded out.”  My assumption is that recent court decisions is making the bureaucracy a difficult burden for both local and state police, and I’m uncertain about the ramifications of an out-of-county department such as Louisville Metro or Shelbyville as it relates to cost, insurance coverage, or even jurisdiction.  If I can find an organization from out of county to partner with, we will then proceed to consider legal issues that could arise with Grant.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
Dec. 3rd&4th – RTT Data Retreat; Shelbyville
Dec. 6th  – KSBA; Louisville
Dec. 9th -  KASS; Louisville

Dec. 11th – OVEC; Shelbyville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.    Calendar Committee
First meeting to relay the charge of the committee as well as review statute and board policy will take place Wednesday the 18th at 4:15 in the SCMS Media Center.
      VII.     Beta/Jr. Beta
The support of the Board of Education by establishing the positions of sponsor to all schools for Beta/Jr. Beta has resulted in the recent initiation of 150 students who have been nominated on the categories of service, leadership, academic ability, and character.  Thank you for recognizing these young people in such an important capacity!
      VIII.    Land Acquisition 

With little to report, there is split acreage posted well above fairgrounds road on either side of 44; but at 13 acres, a cost of $5,000-$6,000 per acre, and no sewage access unless we assume the cost of laying a line from Marathon down the right-of-way, I personally do no recommend consideration.
       IX.       Pre-existing building
I met with Jon Shircliffe Friday afternoon to discuss the feasibility of considering an already existing building for district use such as a bus compound.  If the building is already established, and the fact that we do in fact recognize the need on our Facilities Plan, we might have justification with KDE for purchase depending on the expense.  Although they will not consider new construction of a building for a bus compound ahead of student needs, the fact that it is pre-existing could give us some wiggle room to plead our case.  If that is the case, our only concern moving forward would be on the public relations end as to why we would put land acquisition on hold in order to turn our attention to a bus compound.
        X.
       Executive Session

Grant will be with us Monday night to provide legal updates and considerations.

